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AN ACT
PRO H IBITIN G  DISCRIM INATION ON  T H E  BASIS OF SEXUAL 

ORIENTATION AND G EN D ER IDEN TITY  OR EXPRESSION (SOGIE) 
AND PROVIDING PENALTIES T H E R E FO R

EXPLANATORY N O TE

Philippine submissions to the United Nations Human Rights Council narrate a 
bleak story of the conpnuing neglect of the human rights issues Fihpino lesbians, gays, 
bisexuals, transgenders, intersex, and queers (LGBTIQs) face. Cases of discrimination 
and inequality have remained invisible to our national policies and reduced to 
insignificance by homophobia and stigma. The reports document experiences of 
transwomen who were being denied the right to express their gender identity in schools 
and in the workplace; of gay men who could not donate blood because of a government 
memorandum prohibiting homosexuals from doing so. There were transwomen who 
were forced by authorities to appear masculine before their passports could be renewed. 
There were also law enforcers threatening LGBTIQs of prosecution for Grave Scandal 
under Article 200 of the Revised Penal Code as a scheme to harass and to extort from 
them. There were cases of gender non-conforming students who were being bullied in 
schools affecting their performance and ultirnately their access to education. There were 
people living with HIV AIDS who were made more vulnerable by the prevailing stigma 
against men who have sex with men and transgenders, putting in peril their fundamental 
right to quality and effective healthcare, d'hese stories reflect the historical prejudice 
against LGBTIQs denying them full access to basic human rights and excluding them 
from fundamental equahty before the law. The lack of protective laws and supportive 
policies is an unfortunate reality. Tliis neglect is affording impunity from committing 
discrimination and tolerating human rights abuse.

Aside from addressing a major human rights gap, this proposed legislation will be 
the compliance of the Phihppine government with the obligation imposed upon states 
by the Universal Declaration of Human Rights (UDHR), International Covenant on 
Civil and Political Rights (ICCPR), and the International Covenant on Economic Social 
and Cultural Rights (ICESCR) for all states to guarantee all persons “equal and effective 
protection against discrimination on any ground such aS race, color, sex, language, 
religion, political or other opinion, national or social origin, property, birth, or other 
stams”. The prevailing interpretation of this state obligation includes protection against 
discrimination on the basis of sexual orientation and gender identity.












